
Notice of Determination Environmental Document No. 2023-62 
To:  Office of Planning and Research From: City of Visalia – Lead Agency 

PO Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, Room 222  315 E. Acequia Avenue 
Sacramento, CA  95812-3044  Visalia, CA  93291 

 Attn: Brandon Smith 
  County Clerk Phone: (559) 713-4636 
 County of Tulare Email: brandon.smith@visalia.city 
 County Civic Center, Rm 105 
 Visalia, CA  93291 

Subject: 
Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of the Public Resources Code. 

 
Project Title:  Stonebrook Street Culvert Project 
 
2022020164  City of Visalia/City of Visalia  (559) 713-4636  
State Clearinghouse Number Lead Agency/Approving Agency Area Code/Telephone/Extension 
 
Project Location: The Project is located in the city of Visalia in Tulare County. Project construction will take 
place from the existing portion of S. Stonebrook Street, south of its intersection with W. Caldwell Avenue, and 
will extend over Packwood Creek, affecting approximately 290 linear feet of Packwood Creek. 
 
Project Description:  The City proposes to construct a culvert over Packwood Creek. The culvert will provide 
the infrastructure necessary to construct a future north-south roadway between W. Caldwell Avenue and W. 
Cameron Avenue. Project implementation will affect approximately 290 linear feet of Packwood Creek and will 
involve widening the channel above and below the culvert, grading within the channel, construction of structures 
in the creek bed, placement of concrete rip-rap on the creek bed downstream of the culvert, and installation of 
an erosion control blanket on the upper channel banks upstream and downstream of the proposed culvert. 
 
Name and Address of Project Applicant:  City of Visalia, Attn: Adrian Rubalcaba. 315 E. Acequia Avenue, 
Visalia, CA 93291. Phone: (559) 713-4507.  Email: Adrian.rubalcaba@visalia.city 

This is to advise that the  City Council  Planning Commission of the City of Visalia, as the lead agency, has 
approved the above described project on January 16, 2024, and has made the following determinations 
regarding the above described project: 
 

1. The project will will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures ( were were not) made a condition of the approval of the project. 

4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan ( was was not) adopted for this project. 

5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations ( was was not) adopted for this project. 

6. Findings ( were were not) made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
 
This certifies that the final environmental document with comments, responses, and record of project approval 
is available to the General Public at the City of Visalia Planning Dept. located at 315 E. Acequia Ave., Visalia. 

  January 19, 2024  
Brandon Smith, AICP Date 
City of Visalia Environmental Coordinator 

Date received for filing at OPR: 
 Revised 2005 
 Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 

mailto:brandon.smith@visalia.city

